WEST LAVINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 5 JANUARY 2012, 7.30PM
IN THE GILES ROOM, WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL
                                                            MINUTES
                                                                                 ACTION
Present: 
Councillors: Mrs E Evans (Chairman); Mrs J Collins; Mrs J Ford; Mrs S Gamble; Miss B Green; Mr T Jones; Mrs J Lee; Mr M May; Mr M Page; Mr M Wadman; Mr R. Gamble.
Apologies:  Councillors: Mrs M Diccox.
Also present: Mr P Baxter (Clerk); Mr Coxhead; Mr Hiscock.






11/12/162
Declarations of interest

There were none.

11/12/163
Minutes of the last meeting of the Council

With an amendment to those circulated supplied by Mrs Gamble, Members agreed the Minutes, and they were signed by the Chairman.
11/12/164
Chairman’s Announcements


The Chairman reported that an invitation to apply for a selection draw for tickets to a Buckingham Palace Garden Party had been received. The planned seminar to develop a Corporate Plan for the Council was agreed for 16 February at 7.30pm.
11/12/165 Public participation

There was none.
11/12/166 Wiltshire Councillor’s report


Mr Gamble announced that Wiltshire Council’s offices at Browfort would be sold, and some services delivered from a unit in Devizes town centre. Mr Gamble urged the Council to consider how else it might raise its point of view on lorry route signage, in addition to the draft letter to Wiltshire Council, which was agreed to be sent. The Area Board was noted to be held on 23 January (Mrs Ford attending), and the Area Board was also hosting a consultation planning event on 6 February – Mrs Evans, Mrs Lee and the Clerk attending.
11/12/167 Footpaths Working Group report

Mrs Ford set out the final version of the leaflet and all agreed that with some minor amendments it should be printed.

Mrs Ford presented the Market Lavington Parish Council proposal, previously circulated, to develop a circular footpath route, connecting the two parishes, with partnership working to include Wiltshire Council and the MoD. All agreed to proceed, and the Clerk was asked to respond.


Mrs Ford put forward the Wiltshire Council Modification Order for FP8, modifying the definitive map, and regularising actual ground conditions. All agreed.


Mrs Ford reported that the Working Group was to meet on 9 January to review the survey spreadsheet and agree a way forward with the Rights of Way Officer present.


[Mr Gamble left the meeting]


Mrs Ford suggested that funding for local works could form part of the 2012/13 Project Budget spend. It was agreed to review future expenditure plans at the Corporate Planning seminar.
11/12/168
Dog Control orders

The Clerk advised that Wiltshire Council were minded to introduce a county-wide Order for the control of dogs, and had invited parishes to consider the inclusion of specified areas for local enforcement and additional controls. After discussion, it was agreed that the terms of the county-wide offer afforded sufficient control.
11/12/169

Reports of representatives

The reports as circulated were noted and are appended to these Minutes. The request for a £25 grant to Neighbourhood Watch for replacement signs was approved.
11/12/170
Diamond Jubilee preparations


The Chairman declared an interest as a resident of Sunnyside, and asked the Vice Chair to present a grant funding application for that street to hold a street party and apply for grant aid to purchase a marquee. The application was agreed as suitable and the Clerk was asked to pass on to the Area Board.

After further discussion, it was also agreed that the Council would join the Village Care and Link Group in arranging the Village Awareness Day at the Village Hall on 4 June. Further discussion would be held at the seminar on 16 February.
11/12/171 Planning matters


The Clerk reported five decisions had been advised:
E/2011/1548/TCA Pagnell Cottage, Pagnell Lane, Littleton Panell – Works to trees;

E/2011/1554/FUL Wishmead, Russell Mill Lane, Littleton Panell – 2 Storey extension.


E/2011/1462/FUL Hollys, Salisbury Plain Training Area – installation of ISO container;

E/2011/1500/TCA 41 High Street, West Lavington – felling of holly tree;


E/2011/1414/TCA 96 High Street, Littleton Panell, felling 2 conifer trees;


All were approved with conditions.


The Clerk reported that four applications had been received:
E/2011/1581/FUL 5 The Farm, Littleton Panell -retrospective alteration to K/54907/F E/2011/1651/FUL 6 The Farm, Littleton Panell -retrospective alteration to K/54907/F E/2011/1703/FUL 41 High Street, West Lavington -dormer windows, and window alterations;

E/2011/1705/FUL 13 Lavington Lane, Littleton Panell -two-storey rear extension;


The Council considered each of these applications and had no objections.

11/12/172
Neighbourhood Planning Working Group

Mrs Gamble presented the Draft Brief and Draft Work Process/Programme, circulated in advance, explaining how these had been prepared and the significance of these first steps in setting up the Group. The Council agreed the documents, authorising the Group to continue on behalf of the Council. Mrs Gamble advised that the next meeting would be on 18 January, and that at least 8 residents had come forward to volunteer their time.
11/12/173
The Stage Post site

The Chairman introduced a briefing sheet setting out the background and context to a discussion on the future of the Stage Post site. The Council agreed to encourage the development of social or affordable housing, that there is a presumption of conservation for the core building, that the original street scene should be preserved as well as the mounting block, and that a prospective developer should be invited to visit the Council and present their proposals. The Clerk was asked to make contact to arrange.

11/12/174
Draft Budget for 2012/13 and precept 


The Clerk presented a further draft budget, illustrating the effect of previous resolutions on provision, of bringing forward to this year payment to the Clerk for salary back-pay, and demonstrating a precept requirement equal to the current year. After discussion, the Chairman sought a vote, with 6 in favour and 4 abstentions for the budget to be agreed and the precept to remain unchanged for the following year at £19,200. The Clerk was asked to notify Wiltshire Council accordingly.
11/12/175
Disbursements
The Clerk sought approval for funding to attend a Clerk’s Training day arranged by WALC/SLCC on 24 February, which was approved at a cost of £60.


The following payments were agreed:                                                           £

Kennet Sign and Display Ltd (revised signage)


        86.40

Royal British Legion (wreaths for 2010 and 2011)                                      34.00

Devizes Development Partnership (CCTV)                                                 120.00


Neighbourhood Watch (replacement signs)                                                25.00


HMRC (PAYE)                                                                                                   348.00

11/12/176
Correspondence and circulars received


The Clerk presented a further draft letter for approval, setting out the consultation response to the street lighting proposals, which was approved. Letters received were reported to the Council, including a DVD publicity video on the role of Councillors.
11/12/177
Date of next meeting


The next meeting will be on 2 February 2012 at 7.30pm, in the Giles Room, Village Hall. 
11/12/178
Items of Maintenance

There were none.
11/12/179
Key Messages


After discussion, Members agreed the issues that would be mentioned in ‘News and Views’ to be street lighting, dog fouling, Jubilee grant availability, and the Neighbourhood Plan.
The meeting closed at 8.50pm.
Signed……………………………………………..…………………. (Chairman) 2 February 2012

MINUTE ITEM 11/12/
169





                        APPENDIX
DAUNTSEY’S SCHOOL

Nothing to report

R Matters

Neighbourhood Watch

It is with great pleasure I’m able to report contact has been made with P.C.Milne and our community support officer and there has been a regular exchange of information. As a result of this exchange of information the police where able to resolve a problem with nuisance callers in the area.

The N.H.W. sign at the junction of Rickbarton and the A360 has been damaged; this will cost £25.00. With the permission of the council I can order a replacement through the police.

J Collins

WEST LAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL

Nothing to report, next Committee meeting in February.

J Ford

WEST LAVINGTON YOUTH CLUB

The renaming ceremony is now to be held on 21 January (moved from 14 January)

M May

EMERGENCY PLANNING

Nothing to report

T Jones

COMMUNITY SPEEDWATCH

We now have received from Elizabeth Ngero the community speed watch leaflets, which are in the process of being endorsed with local contact information and an invite to join the speed watch team.

The leaflets will be distributed to residence early in January 2012, firstly along the A360 and then to residences along side lanes.

Can space (A3 size) be provided in the parish notice board to site a poster publicising the community speed watch activity in the village. Contact information for community speed watch is as follows:-

Web site www.westlavingtoncsw.org – This is at present under development

E Mail: admin@westlavingtoncsw.org - Active 

Phone contact : 07593 797241
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